
 

April 2022 Grand Commanderôs Message 

Sir Knights, 

     As we enter the month of April, this will be the last message from me as your 

Grand Commander. It has been an interesting year. Although my out of state 

travel was curtailed by the virus, I was able to visit our own Commanderies on 

numerous occasions. I thoroughly enjoyed meeting with the Sir Knights of 

Connecticut. While we are not done with Covid, we are returning to being able to 

once again perform our Orders. I am encouraged by the number of candidates in 

the pipeline on their way toward becoming Knights Templar in the near future. I 

know that, with your help, our Commanderies will strengthen and grow. 

     I wish the incoming Grand Commander and his officers much success. I am 

confident that they will lead Connecticut Templary to greater heights in the 

coming year. 

     My thanks to all of you who have helped, advised, and guided me this past 

year. Your help has been invaluable to me and you were always there whenever I 

called upon you. 

     Thank you for allowing me to serve you as your Grand Commander. It has been 

an honor, a pleasure, and an experience that I shall never forget and always 

treasure. 

 

Stay safe, be well and God bless. 

Courteously, 

SK Craig R. Nelson, Sr. 

Grand Commander 


